

MINUTES 8.12.10

Baylor Round Table Executive Board Meeting
Kick-Off Luncheon, Thursday, August 12, 2010
At the Home of President, Marilyn Eichelberger
Members present: 
	Amber Adamson
Sandy Bennett
Pat Busby
Julie Covington
Cindy Dougherty
Paulette Edwards
Marilyn Eichelberger
Lois Ferguson
Angela Funai
Jane Gunn
Madelyn Jones
	Mary Ann Jordan
Carolyn Keathley
Sandra Lené
Lorin Matthews
Joyce Packard
Connie Powell
Anita Ralf
Denyse Rodgers
Jeanette Rudd
Judy Schmeletkopf
Alice Starr
Chris Wilkins


The group was treated to a lovely plated lunch and time to fellowship.  Following lunch, President Marilyn Eichelberger called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
Old Business
Madelyn Jones gave an update on the silent auction baskets.  She said we sold all 15 baskets at the Scholarship Luncheon and Style Show in May, and because of that success, the committee would like to have baskets for sale at the December Christmas luncheon as well.  They need donations of baskets and are going to ask some committees to create and donate their own themed baskets as well.
Marilyn reminded the group that memorial tributes are being prepared for Wanda LeMaster and Betty Mullins by Madelyn Jones, Ann Karaffa and Joyce Packard to be read at a future meeting. 
Jennifer Borderud is preparing the Back to School/Kickoff Newsletter.  All were encouraged to provide her with news by August 16.
Marilyn brought forth, for another round of discussion, the topic of extending membership eligibility to employees classified as staff monthly.  This would include about 150 women.  Marilyn asked the group to consider this, because the club’s membership has been declining.  Currently, we have 149 paid members, and 225 are needed to meet the working budget.  Joyce Packard suggested appointing a committee to research the proposed extension.  Marilyn asked Sandra Lene to head the committee with Julie Covington and Connie Powell to serve with her.
New Business
Marilyn informed the group that Round Table members have given more than $50,000 to their Round Table Scholarship Fund and will be awarded a Scholarship Plaque during a special presentation at the May Scholarship Luncheon and Style Show.  She also explained that Judge Ken Starr’s focus and emphasis will be on scholarships.
Marilyn would like the executive committee to consider Jim Collin’s teachings in his book Good to Great, and aspire for Round Table to be a great organization.

Included in everyone’s folders was a 2010-11 calendar with updates, along with an updated board and committee sheet.
Committee Reports
Julie Covington gave a report on the Membership Tea, scheduled for 3-5 p.m., Friday, Oct. 1, at the Allbritton House.  A sign-up sheet was passed around so members could commit to bring food items and to help serve.  Julie said, in addition to tea, we will serve Dr Pepper floats, lemonade and water.  She plans to have interest group sign-ups available at the tea.
Lorin Matthews gave a report on the Newcomers event scheduled for 10 a.m., Saturday, Aug. 28, at the Mayborn Museum.  It will be a brunch this year with many door prizes (some valued as high as $400).  Paper invitations are going out to newcomers.  Lorin also said the committee received $125 from the Provost’s office, but the committee may request more.

Marilyn reported for Denyse Rodgers, who had to return to work before her report, on the Anniversary Celebration, which will be held March 23.  The celebration will be a lunch in the Tri Delta room at the Stacy Riddle Panhellenic Forum.  The speaker will be a comedian from Florida, who has graciously agreed to waive her fee; Round Table will be responsible for her plane trip and accommodations/expenses.
Jane Gunn reported on the International Thanksgiving Dinner, scheduled for 6:30 p.m., November 16, in Cashion.  Some discussion was held on the event’s budget, which is still being worked out.  Jane requested $3,500 from the President’s Office, but may go back and ask for $4,000 instead.  This year will feature a flag Parade of Nations, the history of Thanksgiving, and perhaps less emphasis on student entertainment. 

Mary Ann Jordan gave a report on the Scholarship Committee and said she has already written 8 to 10 thank you notes for donations given to the Round Table Scholarship Fund. 
Marilyn closed the meeting by reading the poem “Of Teacups & Friends.” The meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Eichelberger, President
Amber Adamson, Recording Secretary

